SUMMATIVE ASSESSMENT - I - 2021 - 2022

Third Language - ENGLISH

Class : X] (Max. Marks : 100) [Time : 3.15 Mnts.

Instructions :

- 1. This question paper has 35 questions in three Sections (A, B and C).
- 2. Answer all the questions on a separate answer book supplied to you.
- 3. 15 minutes of time is allotted exclusively for reading the question paper and 3. 00 hours for writing the answers.
- 4. Answer all the questions of Section B (Grammar & Vocabulary) in the same order at one place in your answer book.

SECTION - A

READING COMPREHENSION (30 Marks)

Questions (1 - 5) Read the given passage carefully.

Father had provided for my education, and I had been able to realize his dreams. My parents were truly proud of me. It was through me that they had earned a greater degree of admiration and respect from the villagers. My father would not like to see me carrying a trunk on my back and would be very hurt if I did so. I concluded that it would be better to let him carry it. Father was used to carrying luggage anyway. He was stronger and more skilled than me in these matters. I had never got used to physical labour having stayed in hostels right from my childhood. So, inspite of my youth and strength, I was physically useless. I continued walking silently with father. We rested at two places on the way and had our tiffin but we hardly talked. Finally, we reached Dirang. The bus from Tawang had not yet reached Dirang and so we had some time in hand. We entered a tea shop and sat facing each other. Father appeared tired. I felt sorry for him but couldn't bring myself to say anything. I asked the waiter to get us two cups of tea. Just as I was going . to take my first sip, I heard father's voice, 'Do you have a pair of old shoes ?' (The Journey)

Now answer the following questions :

1) How did the writer realize his father's dreams ?

2) What has education earned for the writer's family ?

- 3) Why was the writer unable to carry the luggage ?
 - A) because the writer was stronger

PPEIGT

- B) because the writer was not interested in carrying the luggage
- C) because the writer was not used to physical labour

[Turn Over

 $5 \times 2 = 10$

33 E

- 4) What were considered to be useless according to the writer ?
 - A) admiration and respect
 - B) youth and strength
 - C) education and pride

5) What was father's request to his son ?

- A) pair of old shoes
- B) a cup of tea
- C) Carry the luggage

Questions (6 - 8) : Read the following passage carefully. $3 \times 2 = 6$

The finished product hit the screen in 1957 to become a landmark movie in the Telugu film industry. It became a hit not only for the sterling performances of the star-ensemble that it had right from S.V. Ranga Rao, Savitri, NTR, ANR, and Gummadi, but also because K.V. Reddy was in full control over every frame of it. There is little else one could expect when all time greats like Marcus Bartley (cinematography), Ghantasala (music), M.L. Vasantha Kumari, Leela, Suseela and Madhavapeddi (playback), Gokhale (art), Pasumarthy(choreography) and Pitambaram(make-up) got together to weave magic around an episode from the Mahabharatha, Sasirekha Parinayam. (Maya Bazaar)

Choose the right option from the options given under each question. 6) What hit the screen in 1957 ?

and the second as the mount

5 an internet submitted with the internet flow

of a definition of the Starburg of

A) Sterling performances

B) Maya Bazaar

C) Stars of the movies

7) Who was in full control over every frame of the film ? [

A) S.V. Ranga Rao

B) Gummadi

C) K.V. Reddy

8) What was the underlying theme in the film?

A) Sasirekha Parinayam

B) Telugu Cinema

C) Maya Bazaar

Questions (9 - 10) Read the following passage.

His father stopped reading the paper. He lifted his head, looked at the boy and said with a heavy voice, 'My son, you are a bright boy. You know our financial position. I have five daughters to be married off and three sons to educate. I am a salaried person. I cannot afford your expenses at IIT. You can stay in Mysore and study as much as you want.' (*I will Do It*)

[Contd... 3rd

1



Pizza Toppings

Now answer the following questions. $5 \times 2 = 10$

Onion Papparoni Bacon

- 11) What does the bar graph show ?
- 12) Which is the most popular topping?

Pepper

- 13) Which topping was given 200 votes ?
 - A) Bacon

Tomato

100

50

0

S. Pra

10

- B) Onion and Bacon
- C) Onion only

[Turn Over

1

-1

Mushroom

3

33	•	
	14) How many toppings are cast with more than 200 votes ?	[]
	B) 3 C) 5	
	15) Choose the TRUE statement based on the information in the bar cl	hart.
	A) Pepper topping was more liked than onion	[]
	B) There were six toppings mentioned in the chart	
	C) The least favourite topping was papparoni	
	SECTION - B	
	GRAMMAR & VOCABULARY (40 Marks)	
Noto	e: Answer all the questions of Section - B (Grammar & Vocabula	ry) in
Note	the same order at one place in your answer book.	
16	Combine the following sentences by using 'which'.	2
10.	That was my car. I sold it in 2012.	
17	Change the following sentence into passive voice.	. 2
17.	Abel promised the gold watch to Jimmy.	
18	Combine the sentences using 'since'.	2
10.	It was Sunday. Roberge went to meet Ray at 9 am.	• •
19.	Fill in the blanks with suitable prepositional phrases / prepositions	given
	in the brackets. 2 x	1 = 2
	a) Madhu went to America his mother.	-
	(for the sake of / for fear of / in addition	on to)
	b) Sharon is fond music (with / for / of)	- ÷
20.		
	brackets. 2 x	1 = 2
	a) He (receive) the gift before he his birthday. (celeb	orate).
	b) Navya (inform) her father about the job, after she (pas	s) the
	interview.	
21.	Your neighbour works in a construction site. Advise him to be careful	while
	climbing the ladder made of sticks.	2
22.	Change the sentence into polite request.	2
	Govind to his elder brother : I want to make a ride on your bike.	
23.	What do the following sentence mean.	
	Choose the right answer and write it in your note book. 2 x	1 = 2
	i) I wonder if you could solve this problem ! [1
	a) Expressing surprise b) Expressing doubt	÷
	c) Expressing opinion d) Expressing possibility	
	[Contd	5th

ii) Shall I help you reach home safely ?

a) Making an offer

- b) Making a request
- c) making an order d) Asking a question
- 24. Read the following paragraph and write the synonyms of the underlined words choosing from the words given in the box. $4 \times 1 = 4$

failure, fortunately, cause, thought, completely dip, trial

At age ten Nick tried to <u>drown</u> (a) himself in the bath but <u>luckily</u> (b) the <u>attempt</u> (c) was unsuccessful. 'I felt there was no <u>purpose</u> (d) when you lack purpose and strength'.

25. Read the paragraph and match the words in column A with their antonyms in column B. $4 \times 1 = 4$

Besides, I had come home this time round for a <u>special</u> (a) purpose : to get married. My parents had <u>arranged</u> (b) my marriage according to the customs of our tribal society. Time flew and five months into my marriage, I <u>realized</u> (c) it. Initially I thought of <u>extending</u> (d) my leave - even taking unpaid leave.

Column A	Column B
a) special	1. reduce
b) arranged	2. neglected
c) realized	3. ordinary
d) extend	4. released
	5. cancelled

6. extraodinary

26. Fill in the blanks with right form of words given in the brackets.

$4 \times 1 = 4$

'She was _____' (a) (amaze, amazing, amazement) said Nick. 'She taught me how to surf and I was _____ (b) (terrify, terrific, terrified) at first, but once I got up there it felt _____ (c) (absolutely / absolute / absoluted) fantastic and I caught some waves pretty well'. nick quickly learned how to do the 360° _____ (d) (spin, spinner, spinning) on his board.

27. Complete the following with ea, ae, au, ia, ai, au, ei, io, or oo. 2 x 1 = 2 If the impulse that motivated his __ rlier (a) films was aesthetics, in the last three it was self - express __ n (b).

[Turn Over

3 E		6	1		
		suffixes given	n in the bra	ckets.	$2 \times 1 = 2$
20.	IT - was always thought	(a) (101/10	II) in that w	ay. He was	too honou
	(b) (abel/able) to hav	e gone withou	it paying his	s premium.	
20	Find the wrongly spelt we	ord and write	the correc	t spelling	$2 \times 1 = 2$
	a) contentment, luggege	forehead	l luxu	rious	
	b) dialog humour	concern			
30.	Read the following dictio	nary entry of	the words	given belo	w.
	endorse : /Indo : s/ VERE	to give appr	ove, sanctio	on; endorsa	able (ADJ)
	endorsor (NOUN); [SYN]	support, favou	ir, advocate	, uphold	•
	• I whole heartedly endorse	his remarks.	6		34 8
	Now answer the following	g questions by	y using the		
	information.	to a plaster at	· · · ·	4 - D	$2 \times 1 = 2$
۰.	a) What is the meaning of '	endorse'?			
	b) What are the other form	s of 'endorse'?			July .
31.	Arrange the following un	der correct h	eadings.	· ·	8 x ¼ = 2
	observant haughty		ealistic	1.1	1.1
		and the second se			
	obnoxious self-centred	1	arcastic.		
		affable sa		/	
	obnoxious self-centred	affable sa	arcastic.	(111
	obnoxious self-centred	affable sa	arcastic.		
	obnoxious self-centred	affable sa	arcastic.		
	obnoxious self-centred	affable sa	arcastic.	-	
	obnoxious self-centred	affable sa	arcastic.		
32.	obnoxious self-centred Positive Qualities 1	affable sa Negativ 1 2 3 4	arcastic.	-	r meanings
32.	obnoxious self-centred Positive Qualities 1	affable sa Negativ 1 2 3 4	arcastic.	-	
32.	obnoxious self-centred Positive Qualities 1 2 3 4 Match the following one vertex	affable sa Negativ 1 2 3 4	arcastic.	-	
32.	obnoxious self-centred Positive Qualities 1 2 3 4 Match the following one win Part B.	affable sa Negativ 1 2 3 4 vord substitut	arcastic. /e Qualities	- - A with thei	$4 \times \frac{1}{2} = 2$
32.	obnoxious self-centred Positive Qualities 1 2 3 4 Match the following one v in Part B. Part A	affable sa Negativ 1 2 3 4 vord substitut A. One wh	arcastic. /e Qualities tes in Part A Part B	with thei	4 x ½ = 2
32.	obnoxious self-centred Positive Qualities 1 2 3 4 Match the following one v in Part B. Part A 1. Ambiguous	affable sa Negativ 1 2 3 4 4 vord substitut A. One wh B. One wh	tes in Part A Part B o knows ma	- - A with thei any langua n fate	4 x ½ = 2
32.	obnoxious self-centred Positive Qualities 1 2 3 4 Match the following one v in Part B. Part A 1. Ambiguous 2. Polyglot	affable sa Negativ 1 2 3 4 4 vord substitut A. One wh B. One wh C. One wh	tes in Part A Part B o knows may	with thei any langua n fate o much	4 x ½ = 2
32.	obnoxious self-centred Positive Qualities 1 2 3 4 Match the following one v in Part B. Part A 1. Ambiguous 2. Polyglot 3. Theist	affable sa Negativ 1 2 3 4 4 word substitut A. One wh B. One wh C. One wh D. A senter	tes in Part A Part B o knows may o believes i o spends to	with thei any langua n fate o much neaning is	$4 \times \frac{1}{2} = 2$ ges unclear
32.	obnoxious self-centred Positive Qualities 1 2 3 4 Match the following one v in Part B. Part A 1. Ambiguous 2. Polyglot 3. Theist	affable sa Negativ 1 2 3 4 4 word substitut A. One wh B. One wh C. One wh D. A senter E. That wh	tes in Part A Part B o knows may o believes i o spends to nce whose r	with thei any langua n fate o much neaning is be imitated	$4 \times \frac{1}{2} = 2$ ges unclear

i,

SECTION - C

CREATIVE EXPRESSION (30 Marks)

33. Answer any ONE of the follwing.

$10 \times 1 = 10$

a) In the lesson 'The Dear Departed' Mrs. Slater and Mrs. Jordan tried to divide their father's things mistaking him to be dead. Abel, their father who was upset decided to change his will. When the two sisters learnt about the changes, they started blaming each other.

Write an imaginary conversation between the two sisters based on the above context.

(Or)

b) In the lesson 'Rendezvous with Ray', you have read that Roberge took 9 years to muster up his confidence to meet Ray and have a worth - while dialogue. He watched Apu's Trilogy and other movies of Ray to learn about the culture and richness in his movies.

Imagine you are Roberge and write a diary entry on his first meeting with Ray.

34. Answer any ONE of the follwing.

$10 \times 1 = 10$

a) Education has shown negative impact on the youth of today. It creates false prestige in them resulting in disrespect towards elders, negligence towards one's own family and lack of farsightedness towards future.

Write a letter to your friend describing the present scenario and suggesting a couple of ways to show the right way in life.

(**Or**)

b) Write the bio-graphical sketch of the famous Telugu director K. Viswanath following the profile given below.

Name : Kasinadhuni Viswanath

Born .: 19 February 1930, Repalle

Education : Potti Sriramulu Telugu University, Andhra Christian College

Occupation : Film director, screen writer, actor

Spouse : Jaya Lakshmi

Children : padmavathi, Ravindranath, Nagendranath

Awards : Seven State Nandi awards, Ten Filmfare Awards,

Dadasaheb Phalke Award, Padma Shri

Years active: 1957 - present

[Turn Over

15.1

35. Answer any ONE of the following.

5 x 2 = 10

 a) Read the following passage carefully focussing on the underlined parts.

"The challenges in our lives are there <u>to strengthen our</u> <u>convictions</u> (A). They are not there to run us over," said Nick. <u>In 1990</u> (B) Nick won the Australian young citizen of the year award for his bravery and perseverance.

'And once I was in a car and a girl at traffic lights was looking at me interestingly (C). She could only see my head so I decided to do a 360 degree spin in the car (D) to freak her out. She sped off really quickly'. (E)

Now frame 'WH' questions to get the underlined parts as answers.

(Or)

b) Read the pie-chart below and write a paragraph describing the information in it.

Holiday Destinations

UK America 28% 32% Others 14% Europe Asia 11% 15%